Delta Telecom, Inc.
17 E. McKinley Way Poland, OH 44514
Phone 330.707.9047 Fax 330.757.4265

May 5,2017
Via Electronic Filing

Ms. Barcy F. McNeal

Public Utilities Commission of Qhio
180 East Broad Street

Columbus, OH 43215-3793

RE: Delta Telecom, Inc.
In the Matter of the Commission’s Investigation into Intrastate Carrier Access Reform,
Pursuant to Sub. S.B. 162, Case No. 10-2387-TP-COlI

Dear Ms. McNeal:

Pursuant to the Public Utilities Commission of Ohio’s Entry of April 26, 2017 in Case Number
10-2387-TP-COI, this letter is submitted affirming Delta Telecom, Inc. is in compliance with the
47 C.F.R. &51.911, inter alia requiring competitive local exchange carriers to set intrastate
terminating switched exchange access rates no higher than the carrier’s corresponding
interstate rates.

Delta Telecom’s Ohio intrastate switched access rates are set at parity to its corresponding
Interstate access rates, which are at parity with applicable ILEC access rates. Therefore, Delta
Telecom is already in compliance with the requirements of PUCO Case Number 10-2387-TP-COI
and no intrastate access tariff revisions are required at this time.

Please feel free to call me with any guestions.

President
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